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Consultee Details 
Name: Ms Catherine Waby 
Address: St Mary's Guildhall, 385 High Street, Lincoln LN5 7SF 
Email: lincolncivictrust@btconnect.com 
On Behalf Of: Lincoln Civic Trust 
Comments 
OBJECTION: The site is well overdue redevelopment and so the committee do not 
object in principle to the complete demolition and re-build in this significant part of 
the City. It will obviously very difficult to achieve this without too much disruption to 
the surrounding businesses and to the City life in general. We are obviously 
saddened by the loss of a major retail offering right in the heart of the City but 
appreciate that given the current decline in the retail trade, particularly the 
high-end department stores, that this sort of change is inevitable. 
We, however, question the wisdom of converting the major part of the site into a 
hotel. Whilst the move away from private to more environmentally friendly modes of 
transport is in the current and long term best interests of society, we are concerned 
that the future viability of a hotel, particularly a 4 star hotel, which will be dependent 
on visitors from outside of Lincoln, that a hotel without car parking or it would appear 
any facility to provide an alternative system (remote parking and park & ride), is 
destined to struggle to be financially viable. Furthermore a building specifically 
designed for hospitality, will not be easily converted into any other form of activity. 
Further points to make are: 
1. The drop-off point for taxis, tour buses etc, should be on the hotel side (North) of 
Mint Street and this would require a re-design of the road structure in the area. As 
the proposal is to set the building line further back on Mint Street this could easily be 
achieved. Alternatively, the design should encompass a drop-off facility within the 
actual site itself. 
2. Although the design of the building is pleasing, we feel that given its prominence 
on High Street, an opportunity to make a real presence has not been achieved and 
with a little imagination, it could make a significant statement to this part of High 
Street. This area is still seen as the ultimate City Centre and hence the buildings 
should have a significant presence. 
3. We applaud the building design on Mint Lane and on to Mint Street but feel that 
the arrangements for deliveries etc needs more consideration. A single delivery point 
via a narrow entrance off a busy but narrow street, needs further thought. 
4. We further note that there appears to be no rear entrances to the retail premises 
on High Street and hence all deliveries and refuse disposal will have to be done on 
High Street with the inevitable time restrictions applied being within the pedestrian 
zone. 
5. We would also question the purpose of keeping St Peters Passage as a through 
route given the anti-social behavioural problems that have blighted the area for some 
years. With the proximity of various large drinking establishments and allowing for 
the provision of security measures such as CCTV, the area will continue to attract an 
element of anti-social behaviour and to allow access late in the evening, is not going 
to assist in containing the problem. The pedestrian access provision in the area is 
adequately provided for by use of High Street, Park Street, Mint Street and Mint 
Lane. 


